MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL CALLED JOINT SESSION THE CITY OF CROWLEY COUNCIL
AND CROWLEY INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT (ISD) BOARD OF TRUSTEES HELD
May 7, 2018. The City Council of the City of Crowley, Texas met in a Special called Joint meeting on
Monday, May 7, 2018, at 6:30 pm in the Banquet Rooms, located at Crowley Recreation Center, 405 S Oak
St, Crowley, Texas.

Present were Council Member Johnny Shotwell, City Council Place 1
Council Member Jerry Beck, City Council Place 2
Council Member Jesse Johnson, City Council Place 3
Council Member Tina Pace, City Council Place 5 (arrived at 6:37 pm)
Council Member Christine Gilbreath, City Council Place 6
Mayor Billy P. Davis

City staff included: ~ City Manager, Robert Loftin
Finance Director/ACM, Lori Watson
EDC Director/ACM, Jack Thompson
City Secretary, Carol Konhauser
Community Service Director, Cristina Winner
Special Event Coordinator, Julie Hepler

Absent: Mayor Pro-Tem Jim Hirth, City Council Place 4
CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL

President June Davis called the CISD Board of Trustee session to order at 6:35 p.m. and noted a quorum
was present.

Mayor Billy Davis called the City Council session to order at 6:36 p.m. City Secretary Carol Konhauser
called roll and noted a quorum was present.

INVOCATION
Invocation was given by Mr Robert Kembel followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American and
Texas Flags.

POSTING OF COLORS / PLEDGE OFALLEGIANCE
Crowley ISD Junior ROTC posted colors followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Crowley ISD choir sang
the National Anthem.

DISCUSSION OF NON-ACTION ITEMS/PRESENTATIONS

1. Presentation of City of Crowley Economic Development plans/projects by Jack Thompson
(Assistant City Manager/Economic Development Director).

Assistant City Manager/EDC Director gave a presentation on the City of Crowley future plans and
projects. He discussed the Main Street Project, Atwoods development, and briefly discussed the
possibility of a planned development called Karis.

2. Presentation of the Crowley ISD Development plans/projects.
Mr Anthony Kirchner gave a presentation on the Crowley ISD. He discussed the growing
attendance, new elementary school ground breaking, and the future Career and Technology
Education Building.

3. Presentation by Nehemiah on possible future land development.

Mr Robert Kembel from the Nehemiah Company gave a presentation on a future project his
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company hopes to develop in Crowley called Karis. He explained the development would have
2,100 new homes with 120 acres of parks, trails and open space. He went through some of the
design aspects of the development and showed pictures of similar existing developments.

As there was no further business, President June Davis and Mayor Billy Davis adjourned the meeting at
7:52 p.m.

ATTEST:

P o O@)@‘QQ@MMOLM/\

Billy Davis, Mayor Carol C. Konhauser, City Secretary
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